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Village of Newburg 
Trick-or-Treat Hours 

Saturday, Oct. 30, 2021 
5:30pm to 7:30pm 

To let children know your home is participating in 
this fun community event of giving out pre-wrapped 
candy to Trick-or-Treaters, please turn on 
your porch light and tape this page to 

your front door.  

Photos: Newburg residents Trick-or-Treating in 2019. 
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Could YOU be our next Village Trustee? 
Each spring half of the Board of Trustees is up for re-election.   Residents 
interested in serving as a member of the Village Board and running for an elected 
position in the Spring Election should contact the Village Clerk for more 
information.   

Candidates may begin circulating nomination papers on December 1st.  If any 
Trustees up for reelection declare non-candidacy (that they are not running again) this will be posted on 
our website and on the bulletin board outside Village Hall. 

You're Invited to Newburg's 
Community Center Christmas Party! 

Saturday, Nov. 27th, 11am to 2pm

Come out and join your Newburg neighbors at our Winter Wonderland-
themed Christmas Party!  Santa will be there for pictures with children of 
all ages and we'll have a printer on site so you can receive your 
complimentary family photo with Santa that very day!  We'll have 
games and a hot chocolate bar!  This is a FREE community 
event aimed at kicking off the holidays with some community 
cheer!  We hope you will join us! 
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October 2021 
October 16th - Brush Collection Day.  
October 19th + 26th - Sheepshead at the Community Center 12pm-4pm.  
October 22nd - Trash Pick-up Day. 
October 22nd - Living History Museum at St. John's Lutheran School - 7pm. 
October 23rd - 9am Coffee & Crafts at the Community Center.  Halloween Theme.  
October 23rd - Recycling Center open for drop-offs including bulk items like furniture.  9am - Noon.  
October 23rd - 7pm Messages for the Heart Event with Spiritualist at the Community Center.   
October 27th - Aging & Disability Resource Center is at the Community Center to provide guidance.  
October 28th - Yoga Begins!  Six-week session from 10/28 to 12/16.  Meets each Thursday.  1pm is Chair yoga 
(excellent for those who have physical difficulty!) and 630pm is Mat yoga.  $60 cost for the six weeks. 
October 28th - Presentation of 2022 Budget - Board of Trustees Meeting - 7pm - Village Hall.  
October 29th - Trash and Recycling Pick-up Day. 
October 30th - Recycling Center open for drop-offs including bulk items like furniture.  9am - Noon.  
October 30th - Trick-or-Treat - 530pm to 730pm.  

November 2021 
November 2nd + 9th + 13th + 15th + 23rd + 30th - Sheepshead at the Community Center 12pm-4pm.  
November 3rd - Crafting Day at the CC. 10am-2pm and 630pm-9pm.  Bring your craft to work on!  
November 5th - Trash Pick-up Day. 
November 8th-11th - Leaf Collection Days.  
November 12th - Trash and Recycling Pick-up Day.  
November 13th - Recycling Center open for drop-offs, 9am - Noon.  
November 17th - Trivia Night at 630pm at the Community Center.  
November 18th - Board of Trustees - Public Hearing on the 2022 Budget - 7pm - Village Hall. 
November 19th - Trash Pick-up Day.  
November 25th + 26th - Thanksgiving Holiday. 
November 27th - Trash & Recycling Pick-up Day.  (On Saturday due to holiday).  
November 27th - Recycling Center open for drop-offs.  9am - Noon.  
November 27th - Community Center Christmas Party - 11am to 2pm.  Free family pics with Santa! 

December 2021 
December 1st - Crafting Day at the CC. 10am-2pm and 630pm - 9pm.  Bring your craft to work on!  
December 1st - Candidates for Public Office on Spring Ballot begin collecting signatures. 
December 3rd - Trash Pick-up Day.  
December 7th + 11th + 14th + 21st + 28th - Sheepshead at the Community Center 12pm-4pm.  
December 10th - Trash and Recycling Pick-up Day.  
December 11th - Recycling Center open for drop-offs, 9am - Noon.  
December 17th - Trash Pick-up Day.  
December 24th - Trash & Recycling Pick-up Day.  
December 24th + 25th - Christmas Holiday 
December 31st - Trash Pick-up Day.  
December 31st + January 1st - New Year's Holiday - Happy 2022! 
January 7th - Trash & Recycling Pick-up Day.  
January 8th - Christmas Tree Drop-off at the Recycling Center 

Upcoming Events for Newburg

If you would like to provide history about Newburg or request to share news and 
calendar items in the next issue, please email your content to 

DAlexander@village.newburg.wi.us by December 25th.
Page 3



Volume 24. No. 4 Village of Newburg, Wisconsin Oct/Nov/Dec

Community Rivers Program: The Community Rivers 
Program is striving to improve water health and quality 
within the Upper Milwaukee River Watershed by 
working together with local residents, elected 
municipal officials, and community organizations to 
inspire, inform, and engage residents with and about 
the Milwaukee River in their own communities. 

Keep those autumn leaves off the ground and from entering your storm drains!  
As Fall approaches and leaves begin falling off of trees, please be mindful of 
how you are getting rid of this “leaf litter”. Leaves that are washed or raked 
into our storm drains will negatively impact the Milwaukee River as the 
nutrients, phosphorus and nitrogen, break down and contribute to the 
depletion of oxygen in water. The village will be conducting street cleaning/
sweeping and leaf collections this November, but in the meantime, there are 
several things you can do with your leaves: 
● Bag leaves and tuck them away somewhere until spring. 
● Mow over fallen leaves in your yard for added nutrients. 
● Put fallen leaves into a compost bin or pile. 

 Upcoming Events!
Storm Drain Stenciling 
Tuesday, October 19th from 4:30 - 6:30PM.  Meeting location: Newburg Community Center 
We all know littering is bad, but have you ever heard of ‘leaf litter'? Join the Community Rivers 
Program to clean out our storm drains & learn more about how fallen leaves deposit an excess of 
nutrients into our waterways & what you can do to minimize this! Sign up as a group or an 
individual, and CRP will provide all supplies. Registration can be found at: https://bit.ly/3ay1FaM 

Water Wednesday Trivia 
Wednesday, November 17th from 6:30 - 8:00PM. Hosted at the 
Newburg Community Center 
Join the Community Rivers Program and the Newburg Community Center 
for a fun evening of water trivia! Show off your nature smarts as you 
compete with other Newburg residents in this competitive water-centered 
event. Prizes for 1st and 2nd place! Space is limited- so sign-up early! 
Teams are not necessary but encouraged if you have friends and family that 
want to participate.  Registration can be found at: https://bit.ly/3BHWm4m 

If you would like to know more about the program and upcoming events or 
to join our mailing list, please visit us online at http://www.riveredgenaturecenter.org/
communityrivers/ 
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Dept. of Public Works
The DPW maintains 13 miles of roadway, 5 parks, 
and 3 facilities.  We operate with a crew responsible 
for snow plowing, brush chipping, road repair, and 
parks and building maintenance.  To reach us, email: 
dpw@village.newburg.wi.us or call (262) 689-5960.

Bulk Item Drop-Off 
Bulk Item Collection is going on now, each Saturday 
in October from 9am to Noon.  This is a great 
opportunity to dispose of large items like old 
furniture.  The following items can not be accepted: 
appliances, tires, electronics, or wet paint.  

Leaf Collection 
Curb-side leaf collection will be the week of 
November 8th.  Leaves should be placed on the 
curb or on the gravel shoulder no later than 6am on 
November 8th.  Leaf piles must be free of sticks, but 
may contain plant and grass clippings.  

Piles should not be placed in the ditches; our 
equipment may not reach the piles if you put the 
leaves in a ditch.  

Collection will begin on November 8th and may take 
a few days to complete and will be dependent on the 
weather.  If you don't see your leaves picked up right 
away, please give us until November 15th to finish 
the Village's route.   

Snowplowing Reminder 
Park on alternate sides of the street between 11pm 
and 6am. Snow piles should not be pushed into the 
roadway. 

Village staff are not able to be responsible for 
driveways receiving snow from plowing the road.  
Snow operations may take multiple passes through 
which may result in driveways being filled with snow 
multiple times during a snow event.  We appreciate 
your understanding.  

The Village does not maintain a "bare roads" policy.  
This means that there may be some times when 
roads have snow on them.  Village staff will do their 
best to make roads passable and safe during snow 
events.  Travelers are urged to use caution and plan 
ahead when traveling on snowy roadways. 

Christmas Trees 
After the holidays when you are 
ready to dispose of your Christmas 
Tree, please know that we can help 
you.  The DPW Recycling Center, 
located at the north end of 
Municipal Drive, will be open on 
January 8th and 22nd from 9am to 
Noon to accept your tree.  

Trash & Recycling Pick-Up 
We are very sorry for the late trash and recycling 
pick-ups that residents experienced the last couple 
of months.  Our vendor - Waste Management, has 
been experiencing staffing issues that have caused 
the delay.  We believe that the pick-up routine is 
now back on track.  However, should you ever 
notice that your bins have not been emptied timely, 
please LEAVE THEM AT THE CURB, and this will 
signal to our staff and our contractor that there is still 
work to be done.  You will not be ticketed or 
penalized for leaving your cart out if the trash 
company has not yet been around to empty it.   

Dog Waste in the Parks 
Newburg does not have a "No dogs in the parks" 
rule because we understand that your furry friends 
are part of the family and part of having a nice 
community means being able to recreate with pets.  
We have provided doggy-poo-pickup-bags in our 
parks and trash cans for disposal.  We regret to 
report that some parks visitors are not responsibly 
cleaning up after their dogs.  Please pick up after 
your dog and politely encourage your neighbors to 
do the same.  

********** Job Openings *********** 
We have full time and part-time work in the 
Department of Public Works performing duties 
such as snow plowing, leaf collection, road 
patching, recycling oversight, and water testing. 

Minimum Qualifications: Competent at driving and 
using small machinery such as snow blower and 
lawn mower. Willingness to work in all types of 
weather. Careful and follows directions.   

Schedule is extremely versatile but generally first 
shift weekday work, some Saturdays, and variable 
depending on snowfall. “Just snowplowing duties” is 
also an option.  Compensation is $16-$22 per 
hour plus a snowplowing premium. 

To Apply: Send your resume to  
DPW Superintendent, PO Box 50, Newburg, WI 
53060-0050, or by email to 
DPW@village.newburg.wi.us or stop in at Village 
Hall to fill out an application. 

Page 5

mailto:DPW@village.newburg.wi.us


Volume 24. No. 4 Village of Newburg, Wisconsin Oct/Nov/Dec

A Message from the Police Chief 

I hope everyone had a nice and safe summer. It is nice to see that the road construction on West Main 
Street, Carmody Court and Hawthorne Drive are all complete. We receive a lot of speeding complaints in 
those areas so please watch your speeds. I am sure most of the Village residents have seen our new speed 
sign posted in the Village. We will be periodically changing the location of the speed sign to other Village 
streets where we have had the most complaints of speeders. We will also welcome requests if we are able to 
find a post to affix it to. 

I would like to remind Newburg residents that our winter parking restrictions will be in effect starting 
November 1st. We have the odd/even system in the village where parking is permitted. If you choose to park 
on the street, your vehicle must be on the side of the street that matches the calendar date before midnight. 
This means that if you are parking early in the morning, between midnight and 6am, you need to consider 
yesterday’s date for the prior evening. When the evening date is odd, park on the odd side of the street; and 
park on the even side of the street for even dates.  The village also has a 48-hour parking provision:

Forty-Eight Hour Parking Prohibited: No person shall park a vehicle, nor shall any owner of a vehicle permit 
a vehicle to be parked on Main St. or in any village owned lots for a period longer than 48 consecutive hours 
without the vehicle being moved at least 12 feet. In other words, if there is a reason you need to leave your 
vehicle in a municipal lot or on Main St. for more than two days, please give the police department a call so 
we can discuss what might be going on. We like to work with our residents and hear from you if there is an 
issue with a vehicle or there are extenuating circumstances that may prevent you from moving your vehicle. 

As always, if you have any questions, please contact me or stop in to the police 
department. I can be reached at (262) 675-9360 (non-emergency, please leave a 
message.) The police department will be out and about during Trick or Treat on 
October 30th.  We hope to see you!

 Chief Michael Foeger

P.S. In case of an emergency, please call 911. If you need non-emergency 
assistance, but cannot leave a message, you can speak with someone right away by 
calling the Washington County Sheriff’s Office at 262-335-4378 or Ozaukee County 
Sheriff’s Office at 262-284-7172. If you have an issue that can wait such as a traffic 
complaint, ordinance violation, or animal complaint please contact the Newburg 
Police directly.

Special Assistance for Village Evacuation (SAVE) 
Would you or someone you know need help evacuating if there were ever a major emergency in the village?  
Our Emergency Management Team is interested in identifying people in the village who, in the event of an 
emergency, may need special assistance evacuating to safety. For example - a deaf person who may not 
hear directions or sirens, or a person dependent upon electrical medical machines.  This information 
identifying people with special needs in our community will allow either law enforcement or the fire 
department to be sure that all people within any designated evacuation area are safely removed.  

If you wish to have someone in your household included in our list, which 
will be provided to emergency response teams that service our village, 
please contact Village Hall to to provide the name of the person, year of 
birth, address, and any special notes about the assistance that could be 
needed.  To provide this information and be placed on the Special 
Assistance for Village Evacuation (SAVE) List, please call Village Hall at 
(262) 675-2160 or email Clerk@village.newburg.wi.us  
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A Message from the Village President 
Dear Newburg Residents,  
Welcome to fall in the Village of Newburg.  The morning dew is forming on the 
windshields, the leaves will be turning colors and the temperatures are getting cooler.  
The good news is the Village will once again be picking up leaves curbside.  See the 
DPW report in this newsletter for more information on leaf pick up and bush chipping. 

Thanks to our DPW Supervisor, Nate Wendelborn for overseeing the road project on 
Main Street west.  The project came in on budget and on time.  Our DPW department 
is looking for new employees, part time or full time.  If interested, please stop at village 
hall and fill out an application. 

A big "well done!" to our Community Center Board for bring new programs to the 
village.  Please see their article in this newsletter to see if yoga, sheepshead or any of the other programs might 
interest you.  The center is available for rental for your holiday party needs, meetings or other events. 

Our Long Range Planning Task Force delivered to the Board of Trustees their recommendations after looking at 
our assets and their age, as well as street conditions.  They also brought forward a plan to reconstruct Main Street, 
the oldest street in the village and the most used.  More information will be available in the coming months as we 
continue to work with our engineers on preliminary plans. 

I look forward to the holidays and all the decorations in our village.  As the days get shorter they will brighten up 
the village and get us in the holiday spirit. 

David C. DeLuka, Village President 
DDeLuka@village.newburg.wi.us

 ADRC –The Inside Story 
Who are these people and what do they do? 
Wednesday – October 27th, 2021 at 1:30 pm 
Newburg Community Center - 450 W Main Street 

Please join us to learn about the Aging and Disability Resource Center of Washington County and how 
they can help you with: 
• Information and Assistance 
• Long Term Care Options Counseling 
• Access to funding for Long Term Care Programs 
• Benefit Counseling 
• Health and Wellness Programs 

ADRC’s mission is to empower and assist all seniors, adults with 
disabilities, and their families by providing services which help 
them make informed choices, maintain independence, and 
remain safely in their homes and community. Page 7
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A Community Message from St. John's Lutheran Church & School 
St. John’s Lutheran School exists to glorify Jesus Christ, assisting parents in educating, training, and 
nurturing His children for this life and for heaven. 

Our vision is to teach the never changing message of God’s Word so that students may become lifelong 
Christians as they go into the world proclaiming his Word equipped with academic, spiritual, and social 
skills in order to win souls for Christ.  If you are looking for a school that fits this mold, please contact the 
principal, Mr. Tim Payne, for a tour. (262-675-6852)  

You are always welcome to join us at church for worship with services at 8:00 and 10:30 on Sunday 
mornings and at 7:00 on Monday evenings. Our services are also recorded/live-streamed at the link on 
our website: www.stjohnsnewburg.com/ 

New School Year - New Teacher: As we begin our 117th school year, St. John’s is happy to have its 
highest enrollment since 1999 of 91 students in Preschool-8th grade.  St. John’s welcomes a new 
Preschool and Extended Learning teacher, Mrs. Rachel Arndt, this year.  She is a wonderful addition to 
the staff and has brought her love and knowledge of environmental and experiential education to the 
preschool students. 

Time with Jesus: St. John's would like to invite parents and their young children, ages 0-5, to join us for 
Time With Jesus-an opportunity to gather together around God's word with music, art, and playtime 
activities!  Time with Jesus meets every other Wednesday from 8:30-9:15am.  The next Time With Jesus 
will occur on October 6th.  Additional dates may be found our calendar at stjohnsnewburg.com 

Living History Museum - One Night Only!  The Living History Museum will open its doors for only one 
night. All are welcome to enjoy this wonderful even where history comes alive! The St. John’s students 
will be acting out a significant persona from history. Please join us for this once in a lifetime opportunity to 
meet heroes from the past! The Living History Museum will be open on Friday, October 22nd, at 7:00 PM.  

Christmas Eve Service - Please join us as the children of St. John’s Lutheran School will lead us in 
celebrating the Reason for the season, the gift of our Savior from sin, Jesus Christ, on Christmas Eve 
5:00pm church service. There will also be a Candlelight Worship Service at 7:00pm for all who would like 
to attend. 

Basketball Games – Go Crusaders!  If you are looking for some local entertainment on several of the 
Friday nights from November to early February, please consider joining us for our home basketball games 
in our newly renovated gymnasium. There is no admission cost and we have concessions available. 
Please call (262-675-6852) or see the school website for the game schedule (www.stjohnsnewburg.com) 
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At Welcome, House Of Modification Examples, Inc. - 
Welcome HOME - summer passed by much too 
quickly, again!   
The mission of Welcome HOME is quite simple –” 
Enrich the lives of individuals and families living with 
disability”. This unique non-profit all volunteer 
organization (the program has had no paid staff since 
day one in 1989) accomplishes this goal using a 
variety of avenues.    
One way is by providing wheelchair friendly grounds 
with trails through an inviting prairie and woodland.  
Who doesn't enjoy a relaxing stroll – by foot or by 
chair?  We invite you to come amble along the trails. 
(Sorry, no dogs allowed).  With leaves falling this is a 
good time of year to count how many nests you see in 
the trees.   
Another life enrichment tool Welcome HOME uses is 
individualized tours (by appointment) of the 
wheelchair-friendly house where you’ll see varied 
accessible designs.  There is no typical or the average 
disabled person so it is important to design your home 
to meet your capabilities and needs. Bring your 
camera, builder, designer - we have the tape measure. 
Our ideas are for sharing. Due to the Covid lifestyle we 
are spending more time sharing accessible design 
ideas via computer and phone.  While photos and 
measurements are not the same as being able to 
actually interact with multiple home designs, it’s a good 
start.  
One wing of the house (2 bedrooms and bathrooms) is 
a Bed and Breakfast.  Lodging is open to all – no 
disability required to be our guest.  A quiet get-away 
from the routine of life enriches anyone. This lodging 
option also gives folks interested in exploring 
accessible designs the opportunity to interact with the 
ideas found throughout the house to determine what 
may (or just as importantly, may not) work best for 
them.  
Awareness of what living with a disability entails 
enriches to world for all of us.  These Girl Scouts are 
learning by doing – sweeping the floor while mobile via 
manual wheelchair, putting together a puzzle with eyes 
damaged by macular degeneration, putting on winter 
clothes without being able to stand or move your legs.  
Let us know if your group would like to participate in a 
“Life With Disability” hand’s-on exercise.  
welcomehombb@gmail.com     or    262 675-2525 
4260 W Hawthorne Drive - PLEASE - remember and 
respect the 25 MPH speed limit on this section of 
newly paved road where you may encounter 
wheelchairs crossing!

Welcome, House of Modification Examples, Inc. 
(Welcome HOME) 
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Community Center Commission 
Greetings to all, 

In a recent August issue of the West Bend Daily News, I read an article stating that Washington County 
ranks sixth out of the ten most charitable counties in Wisconsin.  I would certainly believe that.  The 
Goodwill trailer that was delivered for the Village -Wide Rummage Sale on August 13th, was filled to 80% 
with your donations! Thank you, Newburg, for your generosity! 

Our latest effort to offer a trial of yoga classes has been well attended; everyone is 
having fun and getting the benefits that yoga provides.  Many of the participants have 
never attended a yoga class before!  Our yoga instructor, Marva Brook, is offering six-
week sessions of either chair yoga that starts at 1pm or mat classes that start at 
6:30pm on Thursdays.  The next session begins on October 28th and then again on 
December 16th.  The cost is $60 for every six-week session.  Please contact me for 
more information.  

On October 4th, the West Bend Area Chamber of Commerce hosted a ribbon cutting 
ceremony promoting the addition of our kitchenette.  Light refreshments were served.  
This opportunity also gave us the chance to promote the renting of our Community 
Center.  Please consider the Community Center for your next meeting or special event.  There are 
pictures on Facebook which our past renters shared with us so you can see the versatility our facility offers 
and how you could use the space for your party or event.  Call Village Hall for more information.  

Community Crafts are held the first Wednesday of the month at 10am to 2pm or 6:30pm to 9pm.  Now 
that’s it’s starting to get colder, and the holidays are approaching, this is a great time to be crafting again.  
Bring what ever project you are currently working on and share with the group. 

Sheepshead is played every Tuesday and the second and fourth Saturday from 12 to 4pm and new 
players are always welcomed.  Due to hall rentals and special events, there will be no Saturday 
Sheepshead on October 23rd, November 27th, or December 25th. 

Saturday, October 23rd will be a busy day starting at 9am with Community Coffee and Crafts with a 
Halloween theme and later that evening at 7pm with a fund-raising event for the purchase of an AED for 
the CC.  This special evening event is called Messages for the Heart, and our Certified Medium Stacy 
Schuerman will connect to the Spirit world and bring loving messages to some of the people in the 
audience in this gallery type setting. It will be like having the “Long Island Medium” right here in Newburg!!!  
Tickets will be $20 in advance and $25 at the door.  Seating will be limited.  Please see the Community 
Center Facebook page or call Village Hall at 262-675-2160 for more details. You can either donate or 
purchase tickets on Eventbrite.com.   Every donation made or ticket bought will be entered into a drawing 
to receive a free reading from Stacy.  We’re counting on your generosity and support to meet our goal of 
$1500. 

On Wednesday, October 27th at 1:30pm, The Aging and Disability Resource Center of Washington 
County will present:  ADRC-The Inside story.  Who are these people and what do they do?  Learn how 
the ADRC can assist and empower all seniors, adults with disabilities, and their families by providing 
services which can help you to make informed choices, maintain independence, and remain safely in your 
homes and community.   

Join in the fun on Wednesday, November 17th at 6:30pm at the Community Center for Water Wednesday 
Trivia Night presented by the Community Rivers Program.  Get a team together and have an 
entertaining evening. Speaking of trivia, did you know in 2017 when the Community Rivers Program was 
launched, Newburg was the first Healthy River Community in the state?!? 

Mark your calendars for THE social event of the year on Saturday, November 27th from 11am to 2pm. The 
Community Center is proud to announce our Community Center Christmas Party (formally known as 
Pictures with Santa).   See our flyer for more details but this will be a free, family event with Santa, games, 
a hot cocoa bar with all the fixings, plus food!  New this year will be a Winter wonderland backdrop that will 
be just perfect for a family photo which we will take and make a framed copy for you to take home.  Please 
also feel free to take your own family photos to use for gifts, Christmas cards, etc.  

Page 10
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As the year is coming to an end, we commissioners are starting to plan our events 
for next year.  Our goal is to have our mission statement which is Newburg residents 
working together to invigorate our community, to help direct and plan our events.  
What would you like to see offered by the Community Center?  We are asking for 
your help with ideas and suggestions.  I would love to speak directly to you. 

The Commissioners appreciate your generous support of the Community Center, 
and we all wish you a very joyous holiday season.   

Kathy, Chair of the Community Center Commission

Email: Kwalczyk@village.newburg.wi.us  -or- Leave a message with staff at Village Hall: (262) 675-2160

Join us the first Wednesday of 
November and December for an 
opportunity to bring whatever 
craft you are working on and 
spend time with other crafters 
f i n i s h i n g y o u r " w o r k - i n -
progress!"  This  event is open 
to everyone, all ages, male or 
female, and for all sorts of crafts 
and there is no cost to you.  The 
C o m m u n i t y C e n t e r c a n 
accommodate all crafts such as 
knitting, crocheting, quilting, 
sewing, paint ing, beading, 
jewelry-making, scrapbooking, 
baske t weav ing , and rug 
hooking, drawing, painting, and 
writing as examples.  Feel free 
to bring a lunch or snacks. We'll 
have two sessions, the daytime 
session from 10am-2pm, and 
the evening session f rom 
630pm-9pm.  If you'd like to 
come to both sessions, it's okay 
to get everything set up and 
then to take a break and return 
as well!  For more information, 
please feel free to contact Kathy 
Wa lczyk o r by l eav ing a 
message with staff at Village 
Hall at (262) 675-2160. 
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Courtesy of Spotsylvania County, VA

Please don't clog our sewer pipes in Newburg; 
dispose of gats, oils, and grease properly! 

Page 12



�

We Want to Hear From You! 
Please share your views with us!  Complete the survey below and 
on the back of this page and return to the village in one of the 
following ways: You can drop it off in the safe deposit box at Village 
Hall, or you can mail it to us at 620 W Main St. PO Box 50, 
Newburg, WI 53060.  Answers are anonymous unless you opt to 
provide your contact information. Thank you! 

1. How long have you lived in (or run your business in) the Village of Newburg?

__ < 1 year.     __ 1 to 4 years.    __ 5 to 10 years.     __ 10 to 20 years.     __ 20+ years. 

2. To the person filling out this survey for the household: What is your age?

__ <18.    __ 19 to 29.    __ 30 to 39.     __ 40 to 49.     __ 50 to 59.     __ 60 to 69.     __ 70+ 

3. Please check one:     ____I rent my home.    ____ I own my home.

3. Main Street from Hwy Y to the bridge has been a subject of discussion and planning for many
years.  Back in the 1970's when it was last renovated it took a visit from the Governor to get it
repaired. Village Officials are looking at a possible plan to not only get the needed roadwork done on
Main Street in the next several years, but to also get the telephone poles out of the roadway, to
make a better plan for parking, to put utilities underground, and to beautify Main St. for the growth of
Newburg and the long term success of our Main St. Businesses over the generations to come.
Please check any of the below statements that apply to you.

___ I would love to see Main Street repaired, utilities put underground, and made new! 

___ This idea doesn't matter to me - do whatever the village needs to do.  

___ I oppose repairing Main Street in this way.  

___ I oppose increasing property taxes to pay for Main Street.  

___ Property taxes do not matter to me.  

___ I am willing to pay more in property taxes to help pay for Main Street. 

4. If property taxes were to be raised to pay for Main Street repairs or other major capital
improvement projects, please tell us what level of a tax increase you would find reasonable:

____None - I do not want taxes raised at all for any reason. 

____ Some - As a resident of Newburg my household could help pay through a property tax 
increase of up to this amount per year:  

___ Up to 1% ___ Up to 2.5% ___ Up to 5%      ___Up to 7.5%   ___ Up to 10% 
. 



10. Have you visited / used the new Community Center?     YES    /      NO

11. Our Community Center currently offers yoga fitness classes, crafting days, sheepshead card
games, holiday events and rentals for private parties.  Is there anything else you would like to
see provided for community enrichment that we should consider?

14. What else would you like to share with Board of Trustees? __________________________

_______________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________
_____________________________

Survey Response - 2021 Quarter 4 
Village of Newburg - Village Hall 
620 W Main St.  
PO Box 50  
Newburg, WI 53060

Stamp Here if 
mailing.

15. If you would like to receive news like meeting agendas, election updates, and other 
announcements from the village via email, please provide your email address here:

     __________________________________________________________________________ 

If you would like a response from the Village, please provide your contact information and check 
___ Here.    Name & Contact Information: ______________________________________________ 

Thank you for sharing your thoughts with us! 
 This information will help village leaders make better decisions for our community!  

To submit survey, fold the paper along the dotted lines so this bottom part folds over your survey 
answers and the village hall address is on the other side; then tape shut.  Then, submit in the safe 
deposit drop box at the front door to Village Hall, or stamp it and drop it in the mail. 
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